

CENTRAL MISSISSIPPI PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT

1020 Centre Pointe Boulevard • Pearl, Mississippi 39208 • (601) 981-1511 • Fax: (601) 981-1515

February 11, 2022

Isla Tullos, President
William Banks, Vice President
Sally Garland, Secretary-Treasurer
Michael Monk, Chief Executive Officer

Paul Griffin, President Madison County Board of Supervisors Post Office Box 608 Canton, MS 39046

Dear Mr. Griffin:

RE: Commitment of Surface Transportation Grant Funds

It is my honor to inform you on February 9, 2022, the Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) for the Jackson Urbanized Area committed Federal Surface Transportation grant funds to Madison County for the following project:

	Federal	
	MPO Grant	Local
Project Description	Funds	Match
Yandell Road widening from Westfalen Drive to Madison Crossing		
Elementary School		
80% federal / 20% local	\$2,432,333	\$608,083

As you are aware, it is the goal of the Jackson MPO to efficiently utilize federal grant funds allocated to this region in a timely manner. Therefore, the MPO Prospectus document outlines project management guidelines for projects awarded MPO grant funding and establishes target dates projects must comply with for each project phase. The first project phase following commitment of funds by the MPO involves completing the Project Commitment Meeting with MPO staff. We anticipate holding this meeting soon and will be in touch with you to schedule a meeting date. During this meeting, we will discuss the project timeline in detail as well as the target dates for each phase.

Again, congratulations on receiving this commitment of grant funds. As the MPO staff, we look forward to working with you to complete this much needed project. If you have any questions regarding the commitment of Surface Transportation grant funds to this project, please do not hesitate to contact our office.

. . /

Sincerel

Michael Monk

Chief Executive Officer

cc: Shelton Vance, County Administrator

